Koon, Nancy

From: Jenny Jackson <jenjackson.99@comcast.net>

Sent: Saturday, March 12, 2022 3:38 PM

To: Water Draft Permit Comment

Subject: RE: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60-05010

Dear Mr. Khan,

| ask that ADEQ deny the permit for the sewage treatment facility for Paradise Valley and | also request a public hearing
on this issue if/when that time comes. Mill Bayou is not an appropriate use as a sewage facility's pipe - in this location
especially.

Our home is located on property on Roland Cutoff Rd. With Mill Bayou running through it. We have a field adjacent to
the bayou. When it rains one and a half to two inches this field will flood from the rain and runoff from the hills behind
our house. This flooding has threatened our house in the past. Increased volume in the bayou would increase the threat
of flooding in the wetlands not to mention the effect it would make on the land quality. More water should not be
discharged in Mill Bayou.

Sincerely,
Virginia Jackson

21515 Roland Cutoff Rd
Roland, Ar

Sent from my iPad



